Dear Co-Laborers,

March 6th Nilsa Parra, Elias Parra and Nicole Galarza were baptized, then April 10th Fatima Parra was also baptized. The Parra family has only been living in the Olives for a few months and sister Nilsa had a small house lot donated to her and has since been able with help from several people to build a preca ous small brick room and has tied an old tarp to one side of the room. Apparently several of Nilsa's relatives heard that she had a "house" so now there are 12 relatives including her family of 4 living in this tiny room! All 12 are currently attending regular services in the Mount Olives Baptist Church, four of the 12 have been saved and baptized and our prayers are for this entire family to be saved and also for their extreme material needs. There are very few jobs available in this small farming community and the occasional day labor jobs are barely subsistence labor jobs.



March 20<sup>th</sup> I had the privilege of marrying a very faithful young couple from the Tierras Nuevas Baptist Church. Esteban Rodriguez and Jesie Casanova. Esteban is one of the young leaders in this church. Please remember Esteban in your prayers as he struggles with some very serious health issues that have limited his ability to work a normal job and be even much more involved in the church ministries etc.



Our church services in each church have pretty much gone back to meeting normally although the city still requires that masks be used and for those who still don't feel comfortable, we have simultaneous Zoom also. The cost of living has made it very many church families to make ends meet. that things will get much worse before our s! Luke 21:28 Says "...then look up, and lift ads; for your redemption draweth nigh." It looks nay have the privilege of still being alive to be the second coming of our Lord! With the daily on the world scene nothing is a surprise on today ae!

eyesight continues to improve slowly. She sturn for a checkup in the summer as she still blurriness and discomfort in her left eye. After limited for several years she is overly grateful much better vision thru God's mercy and

Rebeca along with our three grandchildren are serving the Lord in the nearby city of La Guardia.

Daniela and Zoe continue with us in the various churches that we travel to regularly. Daniela continues to play the keyboard, help with the music and children's ministries. The women and young ladies in the Olives have asked Daniela to teach some of her culinary arts courses which will be a good outreach to not only the church family but also to reach many lost in this community. Zoe will turn 7 in a few days and has a great ability to memorize Bible verses. What a blessing it is to have children and grandchildren who love the Lord.



We greatly appreciate each of you who pray for our ministry and also those who give sacrificially so that we might take the Gospel to the lost souls of Bolivia.

Your servants,

Dan & Amparito Brooks